FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Under the Freedom of Information Act (2000)
Could you please provide me with information relating to food hygiene rating system 

1) what percentage of Food Business Operators achieved a score of 5 between the years of 2017-2020

2) What percentage of Food Business Operators acheieved a score of 0,1,2,3,4 within those years also
Here are the figures for each year along with the overall figures for the whole period.

	FHRS Score
	2017
	2018
	2019
	2020
	2017-2020 Overall

	5
	19.08%
	21.22%
	21.48%
	7.28%
	41.83%

	4
	8.52%
	7.28%
	7.10%
	2.16%
	17.51%

	3
	8.68%
	7.15%
	8.19%
	2.65%
	18.50%

	2
	3.60%
	4.01%
	2.38%
	0.86%
	8.05%

	1
	2.75%
	3.79%
	2.25%
	0.68%
	7.50%

	0
	0.71%
	0.84%
	0.53%
	0.25%
	1.77%


Please note:

The above is the percentage of establishments that were open in the period stated that received an inspection, and thus, FHRS score in that same period (i.e. for 2017, 19.08% of all food establishments that were open at some point in 2017 received an FHRS score of 5 in 2017).

Not all food establishments will receive an inspection every year. Only Businesses due for an inspection and inspected are included

57.17% of food establishments open but not due an inspection, in 2017 did not receive an FHRS score in 2017 - 

56.48% of food establishments open but not due an inspection, in 2018 did not receive an FHRS score in 2018

58.57% of food establishments open but not due an inspection, in 2019 did not receive an FHRS score in 2019

86.25% of food establishments open but not due an inspection, in 2020 did not receive an FHRS score in 2020

Also please note that due to the impact of covid 19, our ability to carry out inspections during 2020 was limited, and therefore, the overall number of inspections carried out much lower.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
